 Meramec Regional Planning Commission
Minutes

Nov. 18, 2021
Call to Order

Chairman Steve Vogt called the Nov. 18, 2021, meeting of the Meramec Regional Planning Commission to order at 7:30 p.m.  The meeting was conducted via Zoom and in-person, due to the ongoing pandemic.
Welcome
Chairman Vogt welcomed everyone to the meeting. Board members participating by Zoom or conference call were Shane Anselm, Margie Brine, T.R. Dudley, Michael Dunbar, Rich Eisterhold, Darryl Griffin, Patricia Heaney, Anita Ivey and Dwight Massey. Board members participating in person were Steve Vogt, Leo Sanders, Terry Beckham, Darrell Skiles, Ray Walden, Gary Brown, Larry Miskel, Ron Kraettli, Vic Stratman, Ray Schwartze, Randy Verkamp, Tom Coots, Jim Fleming, Jake Harlan, John Meusch, Marcus Maggard, Mary Heywood and Jason Ward. MRPC staff attending in person were Bonnie Prigge, Linda Loughridge, Tammy Snodgrass, Linda Carroll and Caitlin Jones. MRPC staff participating via Zoom were Donald Keeney and Anne Freand. Grant Wilson with Rep. Jason Smith’s office participated in-person. Guests participating via Zoom were Payton Ruddy with Sen. Roy Blunt’s office and Jacob Rohter with the Missouri Department of Natural Resources.
Consent Agenda

The following consent agenda items were presented for approval:

a. Minutes – Oct. 14, 2021
b.
Local Review

1. North Wood R-IV School District, Salem, MO



97.039 – Hazard Mitigation Grant


Competitive – North Wood R-IV School District Safe Room

Federal: $962,902.50

Applicant: $320,967.50 

Total: $1,283,870 
2. 
Meramec Regional Planning Commission, St. James, MO



11.302 – Economic Development Support for Planning Organizations

Federal: $227,500

Applicant: $39,644 

Total: $325,000 

             c. 
Statewide Grant Applications

None


The Office of Administration issues the Missouri Federal Assistance Clearinghouse 


grant reviews weekly. Staff is sharing reports in between meetings with board members. If you have questions about grants listed, you can call MRPC staff, or the Office of Administration as listed on the reports.

d.  Contracts 



● Meramec Regional Planning Commission

Permission is requested for MRPC’s executive director and/or chairman to enter into 
a grant agreement with the US Economic Development Administration (EDA) for a 
multi-year planning grant.



● City of Belle, MO


Nov. 12, 2021: MRPC Executive Director entered into a contract with the city of 
Belle for the management of its ARPA funds.

Randy Verkamp made a motion to approve the consent agenda with the noted additions; Vic Stratman seconded. The motion carried. 
Presentation: Missouri Brownfield/Voluntary Cleanup Program, Missouri Department of Natural Resources: Environmental Remediation Program, Jacob Rohter, Outreach Coordinator
Mr. Rohter provided a presentation on the Brownfield/Voluntary Cleanup Program (BVCP) and how the program can assist local communities with cleaning up brownfield sites and redeveloping those locations.

He explained brownfields refers to real property, the expansion, redevelopment or reuse of which is complicated by the presence, potential presence ore perceived presence of a hazardous substance. These types of properties are not public hazards and not on the regulatory radar but are too “dirty” for bankers or investors to be comfortable investing in. Examples of brownfields could be former gas stations, schools, theaters, manufacturing businesses and churches or community buildings. 
Mr. Rohter explained the redevelopment of brownfields is important as it benefits the environment, the community and industry by:

· Preserving undeveloped greenspace.

· Cleaning up contaminate properties, thereby mitigating potential health risks.

· Returning properties to tax rolls.

· Creating employment opportunities.
· Rejuvenating dilapidated areas.
Environmental assessments can be conducted to determine if contamination is present. Mr. Rohter said the assessment can provide answers to questions regarding potential cleanup costs and environmental liability associated with brownfield properties. If appropriate environmental site assessments are performed prior to purchase, potential buyers may reduce their liability. 
Mr. Rohter said the goal of the Brownfield Assessment Program is to clarify the history and environmental conditions of a property so that decisions can be made regarding the reuse and redevelopment of those properties. To receive site-specific assessment assistance, an eligible entity (city, county, quasi-governmental or non-profit) needs to submit a Brownfields Assessment Application, which is available online at www.missouribrownfields.com. A signed consent from the property owner will be needed for MDNR to access the property. These assessments are at no cost to the applicants and are voluntary.  
He discussed the two phases of the assessment program. Phase I identifies the history of the property’s past ownership and uses, while the Phase II assessment involves taking samples from the property to determine which hazardous substances may be on the property. 

If there is contamination, the department will contact the applicant to discuss options such as:
· Possible participation in the department’s Brownfields Voluntary Cleanup Program.

· Cleanup standards, goals and technologies.

· Available funding mechanisms.

· Redevelopment suitability regarding environmental issues.

A flyer was provided with more details, including contact information for the program.

Introduction of New Board Member and Guests
Steve Vogt welcomed Jake Harlan to the MRPC board. Jake replaced Jeff Medows as the for-profit representative for Phelps County. He also welcomed Grant Wilson with Congressman Jason Smith’s office.
Bonnie Prigge introduced Madelyn Brown who recently joined the MRPC team. Madelyn will be working on broadband, the housing study and the SMTS deviated route study.
Update from State Legislators and Federal Field Representatives

Grant Wilson informed the board he is with Congressman Jason Smith’s Rolla office. He said the congressman is currently in Washington D.C., where the Build Back Better Plan is up for a vote.
Chairman Vogt asked Mr. Wilson about the $450,000 given out to illegal immigrants. Mr. Wilson said he believes that is proposed in the legislation and some are working to separate that from the legislation.
Payton Rudy with Senator Roy Blunt’s office reported the infrastructure bill has passed, with $8 billion coming to Missouri. She said the senator is also watching the Build Back Better Plan.

Bonnie reported the Hannah Larrick is leaving Senator Blunt’s office.

External Relations Committee: Darrell Skiles, chairman
Mary Heywood reported on External Relations activities as follows:

Chairman Skiles reported there were three candidates for the vacant at-large healthcare position on the board and the committee selected David Selzer with Phelps Health Foundation. Chairman Skiles made a motion to approve the appointment of David Selzer to the board; Ray Schwartze seconded. The motion carried.
He informed the board there were for-profit vacancies for both Crawford and Washington counties.

State Priorities will be sent out tomorrow for prioritization with a due date of Dec. 6. Federal Priorities will be sent out on Monday for any additional issues. These are also due by Dec. 6.
Chairman Skiles reported MRPC day at the Capitol has been set for Jan. 25, 2022, with a backup date of Feb. 1.

Bonnie mentioned the Washington County for-profit position had been held by Debby Bust, who has resigned due to not being able to participate in meetings. She thanked Debby for her service and said she appreciated her service on the board. 

The committee received a legislative update from Tammy Snodgrass. 
Operations Committee: Ray Walden, chairman

Ray Walden reported on operations activities as follows:
The committee reviewed MRPC/MRB and MRPC/MRDC-RLF and IRP program financial statements for the period ended Oct. 31, 2021. Chairman Walden made a motion to approve the financials for the period ending Oct. 31, 2021; Randy Verkamp seconded. The motion carried.
Chairman Walden reported that everything looks good with surpluses in MRPC, IRP and RLF. In the IRP program, two of five loans were paid off this last month. In the RLF program, there are 18 new loans, which includes 10 new CARES RLF loans. He said MRB is currently in a deficit, due to largely to insurances being paid at the beginning of the fiscal year.
Planning Committee: Marcus Maggard, Chairman
Marcus Maggard reported on planning activities as follows:

The committee reviewed legislative issues and heard a report on the proposed scope of work for the 3.25-year grant request from the EDA. Members also discussed the scope of work for CEDS and other grants. Staff presented information on upcoming plans for broadband planning. The goal is to reach as many residents as possible and encourage them to fill out the speed test through Missouri Broadband on the internet.
Housing Board:  Leo Sanders, chairman
Chairman Sanders reported on housing activities as follows:

Chairman Sanders reported the board approved the financials through Oct. 31, 2021. The board was also provided with housing statistics including:
· 124 vouchers are on the street

· 291 on the waiting list

· 700 families are leased, with 15 on the home ownership program, 75 on the Family Self-Sufficiency program and 15 to be ported.

He said the housing authority is being challenged with lack of available housing and loss of landlords.
The board also approved an administrative plan change. Staff will no longer wait for a response from USDA on delinquencies. This is not required by HUD and has been slowing lease-ups due to slow or no response from USDA.
Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC): Anne Freand
No report was given.

Environmental: Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director

Tammy reported over 12 tons of material was collected between the special collections in Vienna and St. Robert.
Other highlights she touched on included:
· District grants have been submitted to DNR.

· Staff has been busy with hazard mitigation plans.

· Gasconade County’s hazmit plan has been submitted to SEMA.

· Preliminary work has been started on hazmit plans for Washington, Crawford, Dent and Osage counties.

· The Ozark Rivers banquet and awards program will be held Nov. 30 at the St. James Senior Center. Full council will meet at 5:30 p.m. with the meal at 6:30 p.m.
A handout on environmental activities was provided.
Meramec Local Emergency Planning District (MLEPD): Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director
The training grant application has been submitted and Tammy said she hopes to hear back on it in January or February 2022.
The committee will not meet again until March 2022.
A handout on emergency planning activities was provided.

Business Loans:  Linda Loughridge, Fiscal Officer

Linda reported there are a total of 10 projects in various stages and mention there is over $750,000 available for lending. She added that SBA 504 loan rates still remain low.
A handout on loan activity was provided.

Meramec Community Enhancement Corporation (MCEC): Vic Stratman
No report was given.
Meramec Regional Community Foundation (MRCF): Bonnie Prigge
Bonnie reported the community grant program was now open. The application is available through an on-line application process on the CFO website.

She mentioned CFO was transitioning to an on-line application process for scholarships and four representatives from CFO met recently with staff to walk them through the process.

Bonnie concluded her report by informing the board MRCF recently received $10,000 in donations for two funds. She reminded members that now is the time of year to consider tax-deductible contributions.

Chairman’s Report


Chairman Vogt reported he recently attended the MORA Conference with Jill Hollowell and Brady Wilson. He said he found it interesting and informative and there were a lot of good workshops. He also mentioned proposed legislation in Missouri regarding the Paint Stewardship Program.

He concluded his report by wishing everyone a healthy and blessed Thanksgiving.


Executive Director’s Report

Bonnie thanked everyone who attended the annual dinner.
She reported the transportation reauthorization has been rolled into the infrastructure bill, which has passed. The bill is about a 20% increase in funding compared to the previous transportation legislation. The transportation bill is a five-year program, and the rest of the infrastructure bill is a 10-year program, she said.

Bonnie informed the board that with Attorney Travis Elliott had sent an email regarding spending ARPA funds and she shared that with those local governments MRPC is assisting. It was determined that money spent under the interim rule will be deemed eligible and non-recoupable, if the final rule changes.

She also mentioned SB 30-11 which would allow for more flexibility in how ARPA money can be spent, is being considered in Congress.
Bonnie reported a section on ARPA has been set up on the MRPC website and includes links to the interim rule and frequently asked questions.

Staff have been meeting at the county level to discuss transportation needs and on Dec. 9, the TAC will meet at 3:30 p.m. to prioritize needs. Bonnie strongly urged members to have all TAC members present.

Other items of interest she touched on included:

· Information on a MoDOT public hearing regarding possible Tier III projects.
· Shad Burner with Economic Development will be the presenter at the December MRPC board meeting.

· DRA – Lesley Dunham has been appointed as the new federal co-chair and grant request projects that have been sitting idle are now being reviewed.

· Broadband – Tim Albrighter has resigned. Bonnie mentioned there is a need for communication and coordination with funding coming from state and federal levels as well as from ARPA funds from the cities and counties. 

Adjourn
Vic Stratman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.; Randy Verkamp seconded the motion. The motion carried.

_____________________________________

________________________________

Steve Vogt, chairman
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